
COUNCILWOMAN 

Date October 5, 2021 R-32 
To: HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 

From: Councilwoman Mary Zendejas, District 1 

Subject: Fund Transfer for Celebrate Our Librarians Event 

RECOMMENDATION 

Increase appropriations in the General Fund Group in the City Manager Department by $250, 
offset by the First Council District One-time District Priority Fund$ transferred from the Citywide 
Activities Department to provide a donation to the Long Beach Public Library Foundation and 
Friends, Celebrate Our Librarians Event, which will take place on October 16, 2021; and, 

Decrease appropriations in the General Fund Group in the Citywide Activities Department by 
$250 to offset a transfer to the City Manager Department. 

DISCUSSION 

The Long Beach Public Library Foundation (Library Foundation) was founded in 1996 and 
since has raised millions of dollars in support of our Long Beach Public Library. This year, they 
have partnered with the Friends of the Library to honor our City's librarians who provide literacy, 
technological, and educational support to our youth, adults, and elders on a day-to-day 
basis. This event provides the opportunity to highlight and celebrate all the amazing work our 
librarians do. The celebration is scheduled to take place on October 16, 2021. This donation is 
to help offset some of the costs associated with the event and further support the mission of 
the Library Foundation and Friends. 

TbisJtem was_reYiewed by Budget Manager Grace H. Yoon on September 27, 2021. 

TIMING CONSIDERATIONS 

The Celebrate our Librarians Event is taking place on October 16, 2021. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

This recommendation requests the City Manager Department to provide a donation to the Long 
Beach Public Library Foundation and Friends, Celebrate Our Librarians Event. The total 
appropriation increase of $250 in the General Fund Group in the City Manager Department will 
be offset by a decrease of appropriation of the First Council District One-Time Priority Funds 
in the General Fund Group in the Citywide Activities Department. The recommendation is 
anticipated to require a minimal level of staff hours beyond the normal budgeted scope of duties 
and is expected to have a minimal impact on existing City Council priorities. 

SUGGESTED ACTION 
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Approve recommendation. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Councilwoman Mary Zendejas 


